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Brussels, 25 May 2004

PRODI(04)A/2341 – Ref. ELARG 5296/04- 102183
Dear Ms. Dillon,

Thank you for your letter of 11 March 2004 concerning the issue of intercountry adoption from Romania, and your article as published in the Boston University International Law Journal.
I would like to clarify that the European Commission is not against intercountry adoption as such. However, the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child foresees that inter-country adoption may be considered only if the child cannot be placed in a foster or an adoptive family or cannot in any suitable manner be cared for in the child's country of origin. This “last resort” provision is consonant with the provision in the UN Convention that refers to “the desirability of continuity in a child’s upbringing and to the child’s ethnic, religious, cultural and linguistic background”. All member states of the European Union have ratified the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child and therefore should respect the above mentioned principles.  
Our primordial focus must be on getting the system of child care in Romania right so that we get to the usual situation in the Member States of the EU where international adoptions, if all, are the extreme exception. Therefore, the EU has supported Romania in its efforts to improve the quality of public care for children. This meant that large residential establishments were closed down and replaced with a selection of child protection alternatives ranging from smaller homes and foster care to day-care centres. Of course there remains work to be done, but Romania surely has come a long way in resolving the issue of children in public care.

As regards poverty, the EU aims at reducing disparities between the levels of development of the various regions and the backwardness of the least favoured regions, including rural areas. In the end it is in helping communities that we help children best. 
Yours sincerely. 
Mrs. Sara Dillon
Associate Professor of Law
sdillon@suffolk.edu
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